ST FRANCIS BAY BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 07 July 2014 at the St Francis Links Conference Centre at 17.15pm

1. Wendy welcomed the committee

2. Present – Wendy, Geoff, Judy, Virginia, Roger, John

3. Apologies – Theonie ( in CT)

4. Confirmation of Minutes of 23 May 2014 – Proposed by Judy, seconded by Geoff

5. Matter arising:
a) Heritage Centre - to be used for bridge from 25 July – 25 August inclusive. John suggested that we should consider using the SFBCG – especially on Mondays as it can accommodate more tables - JOHN to investigate feasibility with the SFBGC.
b) Geoff reported that our 16 banquet-styled chairs have been upgraded by Humansdorp Trimmers at a cost of R1440. The remaining 14 chairs need to be cleaned by PATRICIA.
c) The R3650 profit from the annual tournament will be spent on food for the needy in Sea Vista. WENDY will contact Pippa Swart in this regard as she can help to identify the families that need the most help.

6. Charity Day 30 September
a) Cost of ticket to be R140 with R55 allocated for the NSRI and the remaining R85 to cover the cost of lunch and tea. 
b) The maximum number of tables to be 16 for ease of organization - more than 16 requires splitting into 2 sections which involves dealing duplicate boards – very time consuming.
c) Venue preferred to be SFBGC, rather than the Links as the food is cheaper and consistently good.
d) GEOFF & JOHN to enquire if 30th September will suit SFBGC.
e)  GEOFF, JOHN and ROGER to share the responsibilities of TO. JUDY will hand over all her files to them, from the 2013 Charity Day, to assist.

7. General
a) Judy reported that the only weekend in May 2015 that the Links could accommodate us for our annual tournament was 29-31 May. Judy is waiting for confirmation from Arie Ridderhof that this will not clash with any other event on the EC calendar.
b) Judy feels that for future tournaments we should approach the Links and enquire just exactly what it would take for us to secure the second weekend in May each Year.
c) Wendy reported that the Bedford Tournament dates this year have been changed from September to October. Exact date unknown.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6.20pm.



Signed ……………………………………….                     Date……………….

President: Wendy Mackenzie
